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District Governor Carl Gass  

District OH5 Cabinet Members 

 

DG Carl and Cabinet, 

 

This is my first year as your LCIF Coordinator for OH5 so it will definitely be a learning 

process for me.  With PCC Dave as the State LCIF representative I’ll be in good hands 

though.  But I’m sure my reports will be more refined than PCC Dave’s.        

 

The State LCIF District Coordinators met with PCC Dave Risen, MD13 State 

Coordinator, for our first LCIF ZOOM meeting of the year in July.  We discussed 

several issues to get all the newbies started including our upcoming training to be held 

in Atlanta next month.  Many did not yet have access to the portal so the issue of getting 

information about LCIF reports was at the top of the list. 

 

We discussed LCIF Grants, Recognition, and Legacy Programs so everyone was aware 

of all LCIF resources available to us and where to access all information at our disposal. 

 

We discussed assisting clubs with MJF and PMJF as well as speaking to clubs about 

LCIF.  I have a presentation about LCIF that I can present to any club who needs a 

speaker and would like to have me to come and talk to their club about LCIF. 

 

We are looking for ideas and suggestions for a Multiple District LCIF Fundraising 

project for this Lions year. 



 

As everyone knows, Texas have been the biggest topic with LCIF’s “Disaster Relief 

Fund” and donations have been requested in support of the Texas disaster.  In OH5 

we’ve have 4 donations come directly through me (or via PCC Dave through me), 

totaling $1,800.  This doesn’t include donations made directly through LCIF that we 

weren’t made aware of or haven’t yet seen. 

 

The latest report from LCIF as of July 23rd shows Clubs in total supporting LCIF for a 

total of $81,437.48 so far this Lions year. 

 

 I will be attending Zone meetings and making personal visits to many of our District 

Clubs in the promotion and encouragement of this LCIF fundraising opportunity as I 

am able with my other duties. 

 

It is my commitment to continue to ask for the support and assistance of both the 

district leadership as well as the Zone Chairs in support of LCIF. I will be reporting 

throughout the Lions year our annual donations and will be in communication with 

each of our District Clubs and leaders as well as Club LCIF Coordinators in the 

promotion of LCIF. 

 

I want to thank PCC Dave Risen for his confidence in selecting me for this position. 

Hopefully I can do as well as he did. 

 

PDG Jackie Miller 

District OH5 LCIF Coordinator 

  

 

 



 
                             2025-2026 Multiple District Council of Governors  

                                 STATE LCIF COMMITTEE REPORT                                                                                                                                                                                       
                                                                                                                           
 
August 3, 2025 
 
Honorable Council Chairperson Brad King 
Honorable District Governors 
District 1st Vice District Governors & 2nd Vice District Governors 
International Family Members 
 
SUBJECT: 1st Quarter State LCIF Committee Report 
 
Council Chairperson Brad & Council of Governors:  
 
It is both an honor and privilege to be appointed by LCIF as the Multiple District 
LCIF Coordinator for this Lions year. 
 
In addition, I am both honored and privileged to work for and with the seven 
LCIF District Coordinators that all were just recently appointed by LCIF. 
 
I personally want to welcome those new LCIF District Coordinators to include 
IPDG Susan Davis of OH-1, Lion Erin Stewart-Arness of OH-4, PDG Jackie Miller 
of OH-5 and Co-Coordinators PDG Richard and Ollie Tipple. 
 
The State LCIF Committee met on Sunday, July 20, 2025, via Zoom format. All 
the LCIF District Coordinators attended this Zoom meeting. CC Brad King and 
Committee Liaison DG Faith Cataldo-Gauger were also in attendance. 
 
After a formal introduction to the new and previously appointed District LCIF 
Coordinators was presented, a brief discussion regarding the LCI Lions portal 
and the importance of navigating the portal to include obtaining numerous 
report features. 
 
PCC Risen presented a brief review of the “Drilldown Report” to include LCIF 
total donations, goal percentage, member participation, club participation and 
snapshot of 2025-2026. 
 



PCC Risen informed the Coordinators of the LCIF “Tool Kit” availability to 
include a vast assortment of online training information and forms availability. 
 
PCC Risen encouraged District Coordinator Zone and Club visits during this 
lion’s year. Informed the Coordinators of the availability of expense account 
reimbursement of $750.00 this current lion’s year. 
 
PCC Risen presented a brief discussion regarding LCIF Grants to include DCG 
Grant Programs, Grant history print materials and LCIF Grant Toolkit weblink. 
 
Discussion regarding LCIF recognitions and assisting lions, clubs, and District 
leadership with MJF and PMJF recognitions. 
 
PCC Risen provided an overview of the Lions Legacy Program and encouraged 
Coordinators to inform District Lions of this program. 
 
A brief presentation by each District Coordinator of the goals and objectives and 
plans they have in place as the focus of LCIF financial support will be at the 
forefront. 
 
PCC Risen requested that the LCIF District Coordinators present a new Multiple 
District LCIF fundraising initiative and provide a recommendation at our next 
meeting. 
 
PCC Risen informed the Coordinators of the Strategy Session that will take place 
in Atlanta, Georgia from September 5-8, 2025, and that those who plan to attend 
have been registered by LCIF per Lora Snow. 
 
After some discussion regarding whether the committee should meet monthly or 
quarterly, it was decided based on full agreement that the State LCIF Committee 
meets every other month. 
 
PCC Risen affirmed this request and recommended that these meetings take 
place via Zoom format and that the committee meet in person during the fourth 
quarter at the Ohio Lions State convention. 
 
Comments were presented by CC Brad and PCC Risen thanked him for 
attending. 
 
PCC Risen affirmed his constant support and assistance to the coordinators and 
expressed his full cooperation. 
 



Each coordinator was given a moment to express any issues or concerns that they 
may have. 
 
PCC Risen to send to all coordinator’s information regarding the Lions portal, 
current LCIF related reports and LCIF new promotional information. 
 
The next State LCIF Committee meeting is preliminary scheduled for Sunday, 
August 24, 2025, by Zoom format. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
PCC David Risen 
MD-13 
LCIF Multiple District Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
  
 
 


